
May 28, 2020 

Dear Campus View Community, 

We are excited to welcome some of you back next week.  Many of you likely have questions  
regarding the last month of school. We hope this message clarifies for you some of those questions. 

As you know, BC’s Restart Plan was announced and K-12 students have the ​option of attending  
scheduled in-class instruction beginning June 2nd ​at Campus View. A reminder that June 1st is a  
Pro-D day for our school.  We invited parents/guardians to participate in a brief survey to help us  
determine how many students we will be welcoming back into our school.

Parents who have confirmed their child/children will be returning next week, please remember, ​
this is  not a drop-in service ​, children cannot just arrive on Tuesday, June 2nd  expecting that we 

can  accommodate them as class sizes are limited. Families that completed the survey will be notified 

by  their teachers before Friday, May 29th at 9 am of which​ school days per week your child has  
been scheduled to attend starting June 2nd ​.

If you  haven‛t received your schedule by 10:00 am tomorrow morning (Friday) please contact 

your child’s teacher directly. For Primary students, we are able to offer 2  days of face-to-face 

learning and for Intermediate students 1 day due to our current portable  construction project.  We 

are not able to take parent requests for days or changes to the schedule  you will be provided.  We 

are limited by student numbers in each class, staff availability on each day  and classroom space due 

to our current construction. However, we have done our best to try and  have siblings attend on the 

same days. 

On their scheduled day​, students will arrive for a 9:00 start time and pickup will be at 2:00.  
Student line up spots will be spread out throughout our school grounds to support social distancing.  
This will be both their drop off and pick up spot. Staff will pick up students and enter through  
designated doorways, closest to their classroom space.   Please see the attached map for this  
information.   

When you arrive ​, look for an orange cone with the teacher’s name for your spot. We will need you  to 

leave your children when it is time to come in and will not have parents entering the building with  
them - please prepare for that with your child.  Please plan to pick up at 2:00 pm - do not plan to  
leave students to play and interact on the grounds after that.  

For children of Essential Service Workers ​ ​(ESW) who are currently in our school, your children  
will continue to attend the days of the week you were originally confirmed for. ESW have the option  
of their children attending school for our pre-COVID-19 hours. Drop off in the gym at 8:38 pick up  
from the intermediate playground at 2:41.   

For all students, ​ Remote Learning opportunities will continue but will look different moving forward  
as our teachers will be back teaching face to face sessions during the week and supporting our  
school procedures.  This leaves only one day a week for remote planning. For students returning to  
school, teachers will support students with the learning opportunities provided remotely in a face to  
face setting. 



 

Health & Safety at Campus View 

School will be different for all of us when we reach June 2nd  

·​         ​Classrooms are set up to meet physical distancing guidelines (i.e., some furniture may be 

removed or taped off, students will be spaced apart in their desks, etc.) 

·​         ​Students’ movement will be limited to specific areas (i.e., classroom, washrooms, and 

outside areas) 

·​         ​Many classroom items will be stored or removed to maintain health guidelines, 

·​         ​Besides our own Campus View staff, adults including parents will have limited access to 

our building.  Our doors will continue to be locked so we are able to control numbers in our 

building.  If you are a parent and you need to talk to us in the office, please come to the 

front door and we will talk with you - if we do not see you, please call the office and we will 

help.  

·​         ​Our 2 pm dismissal times will have students leaving the building and returning to their 

class line up a few rooms at a time to limit the number of students exiting the building at 

the same time.   

·​         ​Morning and afternoon recess will be staggered to limit the number of students moving 

through the halls and outside at one time. 

·​         ​Although students will be able to go outside, there will be limited access to toys and 

usual playground equipment. And as of now, play structures are still closed by the 

Municipality. 

·​         ​Personal prefilled water bottles should be brought to school daily, and all food waste 

and garbage will be sent home.   What you bring in must be taken home. 

·​         ​A regular cleaning and disinfecting schedule will be in place and students will be required 

to practice handwashing upon arrival to the classroom and throughout the day. 

·​         ​Students should be prepared for summer type weather with hats and sunscreen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



When you arrive​, look for an orange cone with the teacher’s name for your spot.  Please ensure you 

are maintaining social distancing in your lineup.   

 

 

  

  

  

 




